Approved On:

Minutes of the House Committee on Assessment and Taxation. The
meeting was called to order by E. C. Rolfs, Chairman, at 9:00
a.m. on January 14, 1986 in room 519 South at the Capitol of
the State of Kansas.

The following members were absent (excused):
Representatives Lowther
Committee staff present:

Tom Severn, Legislative Research
Melinda Hanson, Legislative Research
Don Hayward, Reviser of Statutes
Millie Foose, Committee Secretary

The meeting was called to order by Chairman E. C. Rolfs at
9:00 a.m. on January 14, 1986. The purpose of the meeting
was to review the bills left over from 1985, keeping some

and eliminating the ones that had been reported adversely.

HB-2198, 2199, 2230, 2276, 2328, 2342, 2343, 2349, 2350, 2368,
2374. 2435, 2545, 2583, 2585, 2595. 2596, 2600, and 2608,
also HCR-5003 and 5003, were retained for further considera-
tion.

HB-2046, 2149, 2288, 2323, 2375, 2427, 2460, 2579, and 2608
were reported adversely and killed on motion of Representative
Roe, second by Representative Aylward.

Representative Leach moved, second by Representative

Reardon, that the rule prohibiting the motion to report with-
out recommendation be inserted into the 1986 rules. Motion
failed.

Representative Leach moved, second by Representative Jarchow,
that rule #4 be struck and the rules adopted. The motion
failed.

Representative Reardon moved, second by Erne, that a new rule
#10 be added to the proposed rules. The motion carried.

Representative Aylward moved, second by Representative Wunsch,
that the rules as amended be passed. The motion carried.

The Committee discussed the bill procedure for bill introduc-—
tion during the upcoming session. By consensus, the committee
agreed to allow introduction of any measure requested by a
committee member significantly affecting revenue regardless of
its merits.

Representative Rolfs moved, second by Representative Reardon,
that the governor's proposal to increase the sales tax from 3%
to 47 be introduced. The motion carried.

Staff noted SB-333 was still in committee and no longer
needed. By consensus, the bill was reported adversely.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by
Chairman Rolfs.
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